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Question n.1 
referring to “Specification , PART 2, Point 6.2, page 24 and to Clarification 1 within 
Clarification Document n.10. We would like to understand a little better what exactly you are 
requesting in terms of Managerial and Financial Staff CVs. Being a company of more than 
4.500 resources with and IT department of more than 1.700 resources we need to understand 
what king of resources we need to attach as CVs.  
  
This particularly concerns CVs of staff who will be responsible for providing the services (not 
the technical part) linked to the administration of this framework contract and the later 
specific contracts. 
There is no need to provide the CV of the whole managerial staff. 
You can although join CVs of persons who are not directly concerned with providing the 
administrative services but who may replace the responsible in case of unavailability, etc. 
 
Furthermore, how and why will you evaluate those CVs ? 
  
As written in the Specifications Part 3, point 2.2 CVs are the basic element to prove your 
technical and professional capacity to perform the contract. Points are not awarded for the 
selection criteria.  They are either passed or failed. 
 
Question n.2 
We have some company as part of our group which is owned 100% by our company.  Are 
those companies considered as one company? In case there are NOT what kind of documents 
we should provide? 
  
Although the mentioned company is owned 100% by your company, if it is a separate legal 
entity, the rules of joint tenders (Part II, point 3&4) would apply to this case. The documents 
required to be provided depend then of the form of joint tender you choose. 
 
Question n.3 
Invitation to Tender, point 6, “All tenders must be signed by the tenderer or his duly 
authorized representative;” 
Question: 
Could you please specify whether the Tenderer should sign each page of the submitted offer 
or it is sufficient to provide solely a signed cover letter and any other form that is required? 
 
Your estimation is correct, a signed cover letter and other form that is required is sufficient. 
  
 



Question n.4 
Tender Specifications, PART 2, Section 6.2 – Administrative proposal, page 24, ““Τhe 
service provider’s educational and professional qualifications and those of the firm’s 
managerial staff and, in particular, those of the person or persons responsible for providing 
the services (curriculum vitae presented on the EU standard form which can be downloaded 
from the following address – 
http://europass.cedefop.europa.eu/europass/home/vernav/Europasss+Documents/Europass+C
V/navigate.action  or via the form in annex 13 together with a consolidated overview of CVs 
in an excel table.” 
Question: 
Please confirm that the CVs of the managerial team of the contract along with a connection 
table matching CV numbers with Candidates’ names fully address the above requirement. 
 
Yes. 
Please also refer to question 5 of "Questions & Answers (5)", question 1 of "Questions & 
Answers (10)" and question 7 of "Questions & Answers (14)". 
 
 Question n.5 
Annex 10, Question 4.6, page 60 
Questions: 
a)       We understand that Tenderers should provide 10 different “expertise information 
tables” each corresponding to one of the profiles of the Tender specifications. Please confirm 
 
Yes, the expertise information table must be provided per profile. You may also add one 
additional column with the name of the profile and submit then only one table. 
 
b)       Please confirm that the “expertise information tables” should provide information for 
the Tenderer’s staff in general AND NOT only for the staff proposed for the contract (i.e. not 
only for the 30 CVs to be proposed). In this sense it could be possible for a Tenderer to 
present that he has 195 Analyst Programmers with expertise in Oracle RDBMS. Please 
confirm 
 
Yes, the expertise information table concerns the whole IT division of the tenderer, not just 
the staff proposed for the contract. 
 
 

http://europass.cedefop.europa.eu/europass/home/vernav/Europasss+Documents/Europass+CV/navigate.action
http://europass.cedefop.europa.eu/europass/home/vernav/Europasss+Documents/Europass+CV/navigate.action

